
Some Guys and Their Dolls

If it’s spring, the gods decree, there be music in the air around McCormick Middle School Audito-
rium. Thus, once again, Huron was treated to another version of Guys and Dolls, that tale of love, 
redemption, and rakish behavior among the rabble, religious, and reformed that can be found in  
almost any American city.  This year’s seniors led a cast of enthusiastic thespians through their 
songs, dances, and lines for two nights in late April.  The community always appreciates these 
players and shows it with their presence and financial support.  Some of these students go on to 
star in college productions and then settle into communities across the land where they continue to 
promote the arts.  Some few even make it to the big time with roles on Broadway, or inTV series, 
or performing in opera houses.  Not to mention those who return home here some summers to 
ply their trade upon McCormick’s stage once again in the Huron Playhouse productions, in the 
process helping to train another generation of performers.  (Playhouse tickets can be reserved, 
by the way, by calling 419-433-4474.  The 60th season starts July 1 with Brigadoon.)

Thank you, students, for another job well done!   

Well, what did you expect, a nicely posed picture of good little Guys with their Dolls?  That’s 
not these characters, either in fictional or real life!  So here they ham it up for the cameras



Schemers, gamblers in life, 
Lotto players, what’s the dif-
ference?  No one seems satis-
fied with enough so everyone 
tries to short-cut the system.  
That’s the American Way, 
right Guys?

Not so, say the righteous Dolls, 
as they seek to redeem and 
reform sinners all. Backed by 
ther minions, they always act 
as a counterbalance in society 
to its baser elements.

Ultimately, though, when the heat 
is on and the authorities arrive, 
common sense prevails and lesser 
habits are curbed - at least for the 
moment!

Finally, a compromise is usu-
ally struck as forces of love 
prevail as the preaching stops 
and sanity returns.  Jill shall 
now have her Jack, though 
one suspects relapses may oc-
cur - on both sides!



Police Station Named 
for Huron Grad
Huron graduate Ed Seder, ’59, re-
cently had a police station and its 
new addition named after him, in a 
tribute to his sixteen years of dedi-
cated service to his community.  Ed’s 
community is entirely different from 
where he grew up in Huron.  First, 
it’s surrounded by mountains, in the 
middle of cacti and circling buzzards, 
in a town without even a single paved 
road when he first arrived, almost 
two thousand miles away from Lake 
Erie, in a state redder than its famed 
rocks, Arizona, in a town called 
Prescott Valley, which did not even 
exist when Ed attended Huron High.  
Today it is billed as the fasted growing 
community in Arizona. 

Ed went to Prescott Valley, not to be 
confused with Prescott nor Chino 
Valley, from Apache Junction back 
in the days when everything was 
pretty much dust and sagebrush, 
and For Sale signs marred the arid 
landscape.  The police force consisted 
of five members but then Sun Belters 
from the North  and Empty Nesters 
started  flocking to the area to escape 
the rigors of Northern winters.  Re-
altors purchased Lonesome Valley 
(not Dove) about ten miles east of 
Prescott, changed the name, scared 
off the jackalopes and mountain 
lions, pounded down the signs, and 
the rest, as they say, is history.  Ed 
presided over a municipal expansion 
that saw the area increase in size from 
2,500 dusty souls to close to 40,000 
estimated today, just one generation 
later.   Sixteen years and then a force 
of 44 officers later, Ed retired in 2000, 
leaving the department in good hands 
with a host of programs that still 
benefit the community today.

Examples of the far reaching ef-
fect Ed had on the area are several 
programs instituted  under his aegis 
and continuing – The Norther Ari-
sona Regional Training Academy, 
the Volunteers in Police Service, and 
the Prescottt Valley Polcie Citizen’s 

Academy.   Not one to rest on his 
laurels, Ed continues to serve the 
community-at-large by serving as 
Coordinator of the Administration  of 
Justice Studies Program at Yavapai 
College.  

Said Town Attorney Ivan Legler, ”It 
was a challenging period that Ed 
oversaw.  Seeing the job he did as 
police chief and the work he is doing 
now to teach the young recruits to be 
good and caring police officers, Ed 
has definitely left his mark on this 
town.”  Moreover, while chief, Ed 
served the community other ways as 
well.  He served with the Kiwanis, 
was president of the Arizona Chiefs of 
Police, served on the Boys and Girls 
Club Board, the Special Olympics 
Torch Run, the Steering Commit-
tee of the PV Samaritan Village, the 
Chamber of Commerce Board, the 
town council, and as Deacon at PV’s 
First Baptist Church,  Ed also won 
a coveted Freedom of Information 
award from the Arizona Newspapers 
Association for his policy of open 
cooperation with the news  media.  
And he didn’t even have to house 
his inmates in desert tents nor make 
them wear pink underwear!  That’s 
not Ed’s style.

As one Councilman stated before 

Shawnee School 
Reopens with Alumna 
as Principal
And the wheel comes full circle.  We 
congratulate Tanny Vonthron, ’92, 
upon her recent appointment as 
principal of Shawnee School.  The 
daughter of Carl Vonthron, ’67, 
Tanny began her education career in 
the very Shawnee building as a four-
year old in kindergarten under the 
tutelage of Mrs. Kelly back in 1979.  
In high school Tanny was active in all 
sorts of activities, probably the most 
memorable being her senior year as a 
member of the tennis team that won 
the SBC for the third year in a row 
and went to state.  (She claims she still 
hits a pretty mean backhand.)   After 
her graduation from Huron High, she 
attended Ohio University for a year 
before transferring to BGSU where 
she earned her Bachelor of Science 
in Special Education in 1997. She 

Ed Seder and his wife stand be-
fore the newly renamed Police 
Station in Prescott Valley AZ.

the vote making the naming official, 
naming of a building for someone 
should be “inspirational. If we name 
a building after Ed Seder, it would 
certainly be appropriate.”  Ed was 
lauded as constantly contributing 
to his community and for creating a 
“caring police department,” words 
one hardly places together regularly 
in the same sentence, but, no doubt, 
words describing the result of Ed’s 
roots in a small, caring community 
like Huron. 

If you are thinking of investing your 
retirement in a warmer climate, pass 
up Prescott Valley.  It is now “ru-
ined,” with sky high realty values, an 
ageing population, and coming water 
shortages.  But if you think you would 
enjoy a clean and beautiful outdoor 
environment, ringed with red rocks 
and nightly ruby sunsets, outdoor 
recreation complemented with cul-
tural events, then you may want to 
investigate before it’s all used up.  
One thing you can be sure of – at least 
one good neighbor, Ed Seder.   



also received her teaching license 
in Education of the Handicapped at 
that time.

Tanny then taught for the Archbold 
(OH) schools as an intervention 
specialist in grades K through 5 un-
til she came to Huron in August of 
2001.  Here she worked with our first 
through fourth graders, before mov-
ing to Charlotte NC from 2002 until 
2004 where she worked for a book 
publisher.  During that same time she 
had five of her own children’s books 
published and other educational re-
source materials.  Three of her books 
were based upon the popular PBS 
character and show called Caillou.  
If you have preschoolers, then you 
know Caillou and his family.  

Tanny turned in her Southern accent 
and returned to Huron in August of 
2004 where she has served as inter-
vention specialist at the high school 
level for the past four years.   That 
meant that she worked with special 
needs students and their teachers to 
make sure the student IEP’s were 
being met and that classroom teach-
ers were assisted in adapting and 
modifying lessons for the special 
needs students.  

So what did she do in her free time?  
Professionally, Tanny earned her M. 
Ed. Degree from BGSU in Education-
al Administration and Supervision in 
August of 2001.  Then she plugged 
ahead with more licenses, and not 
fishing ones either.  She worked on 

her Elementary Principal Licensure 
and completed that work in July of 
2002, with a renewal in 2006.  Next 
she completed her Superintendent 
Licensure work in July of 2005 from 
the University of Findlay (OH).  For 
kicks and giggles, since 2005 she 
has served as Faculty Manager for 
the athletic department.  As such 
she has been responsible for more 
than putting up the volleyball nets.  
Duties included providing for the 
needs of all officials (very important 
as home team manager to see that 
refs are treated most royally!) over-
seeing ticket sales and concessions, 
and in general acting as goodwill 
ambassador for the Huron Schools as 
visitors used our facilities for athletic 
contests.  She also served on the local 
Professional Development Commit-
tees, was a building representative for 
the high school faculty, and assisted 
as teacher mentor for two years.  Fi-
nally, as National Honor Society ad-
visor, she personally presided at the 
semi-annual bloodletting ceremonies, 
aka, the American Red Cross Blood 
Drives. On her watch, many fainted, 
but none was lost!

So all in all, Tanny has been well pre-
pared for the task before her.  There 
are no shoes to step into, as Shawnee 
School has not had a principal since 
it closed to Huron’s students in 
1982.  Since that time the building 
has served special needs students of 
Erie County and also as home for 
the Montessori School.  During the 
summer, classrooms are also used as 
“dormitory” space for the Bowling 
Green students participating in the 
Huron Summer Playhouse experi-
ence.  A separate wing also contains 
the Board of Education offices.  

This summer the preparations will be 
made to re-house our own Huron stu-
dents once again.  That will include 
successfully moving out the present 
occupants and then seeing that all the 
equipment and educational materi-
als necessary for preschool through 
second grade students find their way 
across town into the proper rooms 

Lyle Rowe Retires
Almost two thousand of you began 
your academic careers at Wood-
lands Elementary School by walking 
through those formidable front doors 
on your first day of kindergarten and 
running the gauntlet of teachers, 
“big kids,” and a smiling principal, 
Mr. Lyle Rowe.  Most of you never 
had to pay a visit to his office.  Just 
your luck, for you missed a chance to 
personally meet with a soft spoken yet 
firm educator instead of encounter-
ing the “board of education.”  For 
eighteen years Lyle ran his building 
with a family atmosphere and was 
much admired by his staff and the 
students as well.

Before arriving at Huron in 1990, 
Lyle had taught for 15 years in San-

and are reunited with the proper 
teachers, all before the doors open 
in late August.  It’s quite a task for a 
seasoned principal, let alone a brand 
new one, but knowing Tanny and her 
work ethic, barring any slow drying 
paint, the building will be ready with 
teachers standing by their doors to 
greet the fresh scrubbed faces of their 
charges.

Says Tanny of her upcoming chal-
lenge: “I am extremely excited to 
start the next phase of my     profes-
sional educational career as a prin-
cipal where it started twenty-nine 
years ago as a kindergarten student 
at Shawnee Elementary School.   Who 
would have guessed that the four year 
old in pigtails who walked from her 
Elwood Heights home to Mrs. Kelly’s 
morning kindergarten class would 
one day be principal?  Certainly not 
me!  Many thanks to all who have 
helped me along the way!”

We wish Tanny and her staff luck as 
they begin another chapter in the his-
tory of Shawnee School.  The wheel 
keeps turning, and the building keeps 
churning out students well prepared 
to meet the challenges of tomorrow.  
May it continue to be so!



Ever since the early 1980’s Huron has 
been a three-building system.  Shaw-
nee School on the east side had been 
mothballed for our students when the 
big population boom of the 60’s and 
70’s had passed like a pig through 
a python.  The facilities have been 
leased over the years as a county-wide 
base for the Montessori School and 
for classes for exceptional children 
from the Erie County system. One 
wing houses our Board of Education 
offices and store rooms, and dur-
ing many a hot summer, classroom 
windows have blossomed with air 
conditioners as parts of the building 
even became dorm space for Bowling 
Green’s budding thespians perform-
ing for the Huron Playhouse. Much of 
that will end now as over this summer 
buildings are reshuffled and refitted 
to make way for a reorganization and 
better use of our facilities.  

The plain simple matter is that the 
McCormick Middle School has be-
come somewhat of an albatross on 
the system.  Built during WWII, and 
then expanded with the addition of 
an annex in the early ‘50’s, the facil-
ity has been financially draining the 
district as it tries to maintain the 
roofs, outdated boilers, and inef-
ficient heating systems, upgrade the 
electrical system to accommodate 
ever changing educational needs, 

Huron Schools to Reorganize
and deal with inefficiencies of drafty 
doors and windows in an era of rising 
energy costs.  So what to do?

The plan calls for retaining only the 
middle school seventh and eighth 
grades at McCormick and evict-
ing all others.  The fourth through 
sixth graders will now be housed 
at Woodlands, and the preschool 
through third grades will once again 
fill Shawnee School.  The old annex 
will house the Montessori students, 
while the Erie County students will 
take up new digs in a more centrally 
located facility over in the Marga-
retta district. Only the high school 
remains unaffected by the moves.  
Everyone benefits, though some dis-
gruntled sixth graders are dismayed 
at the prospects of having to return 
to Woodlands for a year after hav-
ing “graduated” from that building.  
They’ll get over it!

In the meantime, staff and admin-
istrators will be busy this summer 
preparing for and making the moves.  
Current Middle School principal 
Mark Doughty will move with part 
of his present staff to the Woodlands 
building to replace the retiring Lyle 
Rowe, while the current assistant 
principal there, Chad Carter, will 
remain as building leader at McCor-
mick.  Shawnee School then reopens 

with a new principal in the person of 
Tanny Vonthron, a 1992 Huron High 
alumna, with much of the staff com-
ing over from the present Woodlands.  
The Board of Education offices will 
remain at Shawnee.

The beauty of this new utilization 
plan is that it will stave off any need 
for a future levy or bond issue to add 
on to the existing buildings.  Unless 
there is a huge influx of folks into the 
community or something gets into 
the water and the per capita house-
hold level suddenly increases, Huron 
should not have to place another 
building tax issue  befor the voters for 
quite some number of years.

So if you happen to be in town this 
summer and see loads of equipment 
and chairs trucking up and down 
Cleveland Road east to west and all 
points in between, don’t be surprised 
if you hear music coming from the 
chairs in those trucks.  It all sounds so 
complicated, but planning has been 
going on for months to make all the 
necessary transitions smoothly and 
have the students in the right seats 
in the right rooms in the right build-
ings by late August. And after all the 
kinks have been worked out by late 
September, everyone will wonder 
why this hadn’t been done sooner. 
Best of luck on a great move.

dusky at the 4th – 6th levels and then 
served two years as an elementary 
principal in Fremont.  Their loss was 
our gain.  In 1995 he was named the 
Chamber of Commerce’s Educator 
of the Year and then in 1998 won the 
Jaycees Boss of the Year award.   A 
great booster of reading, he encour-
aged the students during Right to 
Read Week with zany rewards like 
winning a chance to throw a pie in 
his face (how’d that whipped cream 
taste, Lyle?) to taping him to a wall. 
(Luckily the janitor spotted him on 
the way out!)  And there wasn’t a lot 
of shade either the year he spent a 
day in a rocker on the school rooftop, 
rocking and reading for all the stu-
dents to see.  Some say he was actu-

ally off his rocker, but “anything for 
kids” was his motto. As one youngster 
said, upon hearing of Lyle’s retire-
ment, “ He can’t go.  He’s the father 
of our building!”  That about says it 
all.  Lyle leaves revered by staff and 
kids alike.

Now he gets to spend more time with 
his own pair of grandkids, and after a 
short hiatus, will return to the schools 
as EMIS Director.  Someone has to 
punch in all those numbers the State 
wants these days.  Well done, Lyle, 
and don’t forget to take a stroll down 
Memory Lane through Woodlands’ 
halls a time or two.  And don’t shave 
off the mustache or the kids won’t 
recognize you.

For one of his final tasks, Lyle helps 
set up for the summer reading pro-
gram at Woodlands School.



Winter and Spring Sports Finales
So how’d they do, these men and women on our fighting home front?  Here are the records of the athletic teams as 
of  May 30:

Team		  Record			   Honors

Basketball
	 Boys	 4-16	 1st Team SBC            Vince Zappa   

Honorable mention SBC    Steve Bowers, Zack Grieves
1st Team Dist 6         Vince Zappa
Honorable mention north west district          Vince Zappa

	 Girls	 0-21	 Honorable mention SBC	Sarah Phinney		  Lauren Volz
			   Honorable mention District	 Sarah Phinney

Baseball 		  9-14	 District 9, 1st team: Ryan Krumlauf  Hon. Mention  Eric Hahn     
			   SBC first team: Ryan Krumlauf and Eric Hahn
			   Honorable Mention: Ben and Derek Delamatre
Golf
	 Boys	  9-11 	  SBC second team: Ben Myers and Jeff McMillion.  

District qualifiers: Ben Myers and Jeff McMillion

	 Girls	 7-6 	 4th in the SBC	 2nd at sectionals  9th at district
2nd team SBC Lauren Volz  

Soccer
	 Boys	 12-1-3		
	 Girls	 2-8-2

Softball		 13-14 	 All district players:  Honorable Mention Div III all district pitcher Hayley Corso
			   2nd team all district Div III infielder Lexi Majoy.
			   Div III northwest district Scholar athletes: Jill barnes, Lexi Majoy, Elizabeth Olds.
			   Dolores Billhardt $500 scholarship winner for Div III northwest district.
Swimming

	 Boys	  6-6	 SBC 4th	 Sect 6th		  Dist 34th
Boys 400 free relay broke their record, setting a new record of 3:36.04.  Sean Sakulich, 
Matt Zeck, Robert Tomczyk, Brenton Richardson.

	 Girls 	  7-5	 SBC 5th	 Sect 5th		  Districts 22nd

Track	

State participants:	 100 4X4: Matt Lehrer, Craig Thorn, Jake Hillman and Tim Folger

Volley Ball	 24-3	 Regional runnersup
			   SBC:  1st Team - Sara Sage (Outstanding Performer), Susie Isphording
			                2nd Team - Jesse Miedema  Hon Mention - Kelly Lehrer
			   District: 1st Team - Sara Sage (Player of the Year), Susie Isphording
				    2nd Team - Abby Seholzer  
			   State:  1st Team - Sara Sage, Susie Isphording  
			   Don Wood - Coach of Year D-III

Wrestling	 4-24	 Matt Collinsworth 2nd team All-SBC



Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees 2008
In mid-May, the selection committee for the Huron Athletic Hall of Fame met to consider the numerous nominations 
for induction into the hall.  Nominations can be made by anyone at any time.  They remain on file for consideration 
at the spring meeting of the committee.  Those not selected in a particular year are placed back into the file for 
future consideration.  

You will be happy to know that the following persons have been selected for induction at the October 9th banquet.

John Sharp	 ’64	 Track, Wrestling, and Football.  
John starred at center for the football team and co-captained his senior year.   He 
was named Outstanding Wrestler his senior year, the same year he won a state 
title.
He was also a four-year track man, being named Outstanding Player his junior 
year.

Roger Purdy		  ‘69	 Football and Track

Mickey Bates		  ’75	 Wrestling and Football
				    Mickey earned All-Ohio honors in football his senior year.

Bob Colatruglio		  ‘79  	 Golf and Wrestling
Bob golfed his way to fame his last three years of high school and wrestled all four 
years, serving as team captain in his senior year when he took third at state.

Paul Ward		  ’83	 Football, Wrestling, and Track
Paul was senior co-captain of his football team and first team all-SBC.  
As a wrestler, his senior year he was SBC champ and second runner-up in Sec-
tionals.  
He showed pro-form on the shot put for the track team.

Barry Esposito		  ‘90	 Basketball and Track

Jessica Landes	  	 ‘97	 Tennis
				    Jess did one sport, and did it well.  She went to state four times and earned first 	
				    team SBC honors.

Dr. Craig Johnson		  Founder of Huron’s swimming program and long-time swimming coach.

These performers will be honored at an Induction Banquet held at Mesenburg’s Plaza Place on October 9, with the 
cocktail hour beginning at 5:30, followed by a buffet and then the inductions.  Plan to attend to honor your class 
member by ordering your tickets now.  The order blank is on the inside of the back cover.  Please have orders in to 
us by mid-September.



Kick Off Donors
(as of April 1, 2008)

Kalahari Resort…………. $300,000
Rudolph Libbe Const…... $125,000
Barnes Nursery……………$25,000
Anonymous In-Kind……… $23,000
McDonald’s …………………$1,000
Advanced Health…………...$1,000
H-Team Members…………..$5,000
Huron Football Program……$2,500
ProGrass, LLC………………$5,000
Roth Graphics…………………$250
Kickoff Total………………$487,750

Additional Donations Since April 1
		  Ed Pettegrew, jr. Breckenridge                          Citizens Banking Co……..……..….…..$5,000
    		  Paper and Packaging………….. $10,000      Huron School
		  Medical Mutual of Ohio……..............$1,000              Administrators…………..………. .$5,000
		  Dan Frederick, Architect…….…........$1,000     Lakeway Mfg/Jack Kenning..................$5,000
		  Sherer Construction                                          Huron Ace Hardware
    		  Rowdy Sherer…………… ………..   $3000                 Tim &Julie Sowecke…….…...…$1,000
		  Larry & Karen Bettcher ……………..$1,000      Greg Franklin,
		  Tony Legando,                                                         Franklin Sanitation…………..….. $15,000
     		  Head Football Coach……….......      $1,000    Image Silo/Emerge …..........……...………$300
		  HMS Midwest,                                                  Dick Pohl, Breckenridge
     		  Dan Delahunt………………………..    $250             Kitchen & Design…………..………$1,000
		  South Shore Trucking                                       Grant Cornell,
      		  Craig Wysocki……………….........      $100              Cornell Foods Market....................$3,000
		  H-Team Member,                                              H-Team Member,
     		  Sam Yohe and Family……………    $1,000             Anthony & Katherine Mussell..…...$1,000
		  Industrial Nut                                                     Dr. Marty Ryu, DDS
     T		  he Springer Family………………     $3,000              Huron Family Dentistry……………$6,000
		  Mr. John Hardy, HHS ’68…….……..$5,000     First Merit Bank……………….…………….$500
		  Latanik Equipment                                            Scheid Concrete
   		  Rick Poorman & Rick Decker….…  $1,000         Jeff Scheid and Partners.…….……  $10,000

Total Additional Donations …. $80,150
(April 1st through Thursday, May 15th)

Total/Total = $567,900
( as of May 15, 2008 )

Kalahari Field Financial Progress Report

Great success thus far has been met by the team working to raise the necessary funds for the completion of 
the Kalahari Field project and the related rennovations to Huron’s many athletic facilities.  You can join this 
movement by going to our website and there locating and filling out your contribution form.  Eventually there 
will be erected in the neighborhood of the west end of the Memorial Stadium a wall upon which will be promi-
nently displayed the names of all who have contributed to the success of these projects.  If you are thinking 
about making a pledge or contribution, don’t wait, as some of the work can only progress after funds come in.



Rear: Matt and Mark Jacobs 
(no relation), Keith Lobsinger, 
Kurt Schaefer, and Matt Hunter   
Front:Craig Reutepohler, Kevin 
McGraw, Terry Graham, Kevin 
Durbin

Craig Saunders’ s team of NHS 
superstars:  Back row  Carly Fawc-
ett, Geoff Barcus, Jimmy Moriarty, 
Spencer Bergman, Patrick McNulty, 
David Phinney.
Front row Jennifer Seamans, 
Abbey Seeholzer, Matt Gnedovic, 
Mike Milke.

Saunders-Foss 
Scholarship Matches
A little frivolity and fun were en-
joyed as a fundraiser event for the 
Saunders-Foss Scholarship Fund 
was held in the gymnasium on May 
15.  The contest featured a challenge 
match between teams composed of 
National Honor Society members 
on one side and representatives of 
the police and fire departments on 
the other.  It was a closely fought 
match until age began to prevail 

in the last quarter and the honor 
of the City Hall was preserved yet 
another year.  Coach Suanders will 
have to wait another year for any 
measure of revenge and the call-up 
from the Cavs. A good time was had 
by all, players and the crowd who 
enjoyed the levity that went with 
the intensity of the game.  All pro-
ceeds went to the scholarship fund.

However, summertime is golf time 
and scrambles are the big ticket 
right now. The annual Saunders/
Foss Memorial Golf Scramble will 
be held on Saturday, July 26, 2008, 
at Thunderbird Hills South Golf 
Course.  Thanks to the support 
from area businesses and individu-
als, the legacy of  these girls is being 
kept alive through their Scholarship 
Fund.

It’s a full day of 
fun and camara-
derie on the links 
as golfers vie for 
bragging rights 
and prizes.  This 
year’s event will 
again include a 
Chicken BBQ 
along with all the 
fixings, as well 
as many other 
snacks, drinks and 
desserts.  Keg Beer 

is provided as well as bottled water, 
pop & ice tea.  Various side games, 
bets, and contests make this look like 
a Vegas event.  But it’s all for schol-
arships.  Thus far over $42,000 have 
been disbursed to lucky recipients, 
with $6,000 of that this spring alone.

So if you want to sponsor a hole for 
$100, or provide cash or a prize for 
door prizes, contact Tony or Kathy 
Mussell, this year’s coordinators, at 
419-433-4388.  Be sure to get your 
foursome together and your registra-
tion in by July 7, as this is one event 
in town that fills up fast every year.

Memories of `Pied'
Runaway Best Seller
The Huron Chamber of Commerce 
has commissioned Christmas or-
naments commemorating the 
Pied and the Huron Lighthouse.

You can purchase the ornaments 
at the “Pied” and by mail from 
the Chamber office, 509 Huron St., 
Huron, 44839, or by e-mail, cham-
ber@huron.net. Cost is $8.95, plus 
$.58 tax. Shipping and handling is 
an additional $4. For information, 
phone the Chamber, 419-433-5700.  
Better yet, stop in at the chamber 
offices if you are in town and save 
the shipping.  Instead, buy a gal-
lon of gas to help get you home!



On January 15th, Huron High School 
graduate Chris McGraw, ’96, was 
serving as part of a patrol in North-
ern Iraq when his unit  was ambushed 
by insurgents and suffered heavy 
casualties. Chris alone survived from 
a five-man team though severely 
wounded in the left shoulder and 
right arm from bullets and pieces of 
shrapnel.

Chris salutes his parents as he readies 
for deployment in September.

His parents, Katy Kaiser McGraw, 
’76 and Brian McGraw, ’74, were 
soon notified that Chris had been 
treated and evacuated to a medical 
facility in Germany. While preparing 
to fly over to see him, they were noti-
fied that his wounds, though serious, 
did not prevent his being sent back 
to the States within a few days to his 
home base in Fort Campbell KY. His 
brother Kevin, ’03 and parents were 
able to visit him there and bring the 
support of family and community 
to his healing process. He was set 
to recoup there off base at thehome 
of a friend until further surgery re-
quired his being moved to Augusta 
GA where there were better facilities 

for treating the type of wound and 
nerve damage suffered in his right 
arm. Doctors seemed optimistic that 
Chris could regain most of his motor 
control in the left arm, but time and 
therapy will determine how well his 
right arm respond to treatment.

Even more painful than the physi-
cal suffering was the loss of part of 
Chris’s military family in the attack. 
A bond of brotherhood develops 
among military comrades-in-arms 
that lasts a life time. Unfortunately, in 
incidents such as this the loss of com-
rades is felt even more deeply than 
loss of one’s own limb, so healing will 
definitely be required on two fronts. 
Your letters, notes of support, and 
prayers would be one way to assist 
Chris in this healing process.  Chris 
can be mailed  at 111 Woodside Ave 
in Huron or emailed at mcgraw666@
yahoo.com. 

Chris’s military service dates back 
to his first enlistment in 1998. He did 
his basic training at Fort Benning, 
GA and was then stationed at Fort 
Lewis, WA for sniper training. Chris 
then moved to Fort Campbell, KY 
where he had been  serving with the 
101st Airborne Division since 2003. 
Chris’s first tour to Iraq serving as a 
sniper began soon after his arrival at 
Fort Campbell.

A second time, in 2005, he was called 
back to service and again departed 
for Iraq. This time he served as the 
sniper platoon leader. When that 
term was up,Chris was called back 
yet again to help finish the job. He 
shipped out in September, 2007, and 
at the time of the attack was serv-
ing as a scout team leader. He never 
talked much of what his duties were 
nor shared with his parents the seri-
ousness of the situations in which he 
found himself. Katy and Brian, how-
ever, knowing their son, always fig-
ured he was in the thick of things, and 

family and friends prayed fervently 
for his safety. They are joined now by 
countless others in the area and grads 
around the country in praying for his 
continued recovery and his return to 
full use of his limbs.

At a community welcome home party 
in early February, Chris was greeted 
byfamily and friends at the Sand Bar. 
The turnout was tremendous and the 
crowd was able to meet and speak 
with Chris as he ambled among the 
tables and received the well-wishes 
of former classmates, school day 
chums, friends, and neighbors. His 
spirits were very good and obviously 
uplifted by the turnout.

After a home stay, Chris  returned 
to his home base for  evaluation for 
further treatment. Surgeries to date 
have been relatively successful, and 
all are hoping for continued good 
progress. Further updates will be 
reported upon here. 

Chris McGraw Wounded in Iraq

The brothers three pose at the home-
coming celebration in February: 
Kevin, Chris, and Eric who had flown 
home from China where he has been 
teaching ESL classes.



Three Generations of Huron Graduates

We present here a few of the families whom we could chase down in order to record the event of three living 
graduates of Huron High in one picture.  Just about all of our readers should recognize one or more of the genera-
tions presented here!

 The Washburns pose down on the farm out on 
Huron Avery Road.  Grandpa Chuck, ‘38, and dad 
Karl, ‘76, are suported by the latest grad, Samantha.

Er i c  Johnson ,  ‘ 79 ,  and  h i s  mother,  Te -
resa Larizza Johnson,  ‘48,  seem dwarfed 
by the most recent Johnson grad, Vaughn 

The  Delamatre crowd posed at a baseball 
game. Fern  Bartlett Delamatre, ‘50, raised 
a good crop of players:  son Ty,  ‘79, is un-
derstandably pround of sons Derek and Ben.

The Majoy clan, headed by the former Agnes 
Doyle,‘52, and Tike, ‘51, spent many an afternoon 
and evening watching grandson Vince Zappa 
playing football, basketball, and baseball, as did 
Vince’s dad, Dominic, ‘79. 



Lucy Iallonardo Stout , ‘57, and 
son Pat, ‘87, congratulate Eva on 
her big day.

Rich Zimmer, ‘77, and his mother, Janet 
Hennes Zimmer, ‘52, share a moment with 
Jilliann. 

Erin Mischler receives con-
gratularoty hugs from her dad, 
Greg, ‘88, and grandparents, 
Sherry Enderle Mischler, ‘63, 
and Ron Mischler of McCor-
mick Middle School science 
department fame.



Kalahari Field Update Pictures

Remodeled concesssion stand takes 
shape in the background of a VERY 
compacted field surface, readied for 
the  underlayment materials.

Footers are being dug for the heavy curbing that has 
to be installed to which the entire carpeting material 
will be anchored.

Footers are being prepared for the new 
ticket booth on the north visitors’ side of 
the stadium.

The front of the high school will receive a 
new look also.  The decayed sidewalks and 
asphalted areas are being dug up and the 
street curbing set back as far as the original 
sidewalk to provide additional angled park-
ing spaces in the area - not to menetion drier 
feet for those walking from the parking lot 
to the gym for games.



Life Membership
	 Betty Joe Gioffre	 ‘64  Huron	  OH
	 Jennifer Speers 	 ‘84  Vernon Hills IL	

Social Memberships Former Faculty
	 Joyce Keane		  Huron		  OH	
	 Tony Munafo Sr.	 Huron		  OH	
	 Alea Dahnke		  Huron		  OH	
	 Kathy Kosan		  Huron		  OH	
	 Will Folger		  Huron		  OH

Graduate Membership

Donald Klein		      ‘36	 Santee		 CA	
Ralph Pisano Sr	     ‘41	 Huron		  OH	
Eleanor Waite 		     ‘43	 Strongsville	 OH	
Jack Hart 		      ‘44	 Scottsdale	 AZ	
James Fisher		      ‘44	 Ashland	 OH
Ruth Bonningston Deehr  ‘44	 Berlin Heights	 OH	
Mary Waite		      ‘45	 Strongsville	 OH	
Anthony Esposito	     ‘45	 Huron		  OH	
Carolyn Rau Claggett 	    ‘46	 Newark	OH	
Kenneth Wilford	     ‘47	 Huron		  OH	
Ida Henes Hastings	     ‘47	 Huron		  OH	
William Kaiser		     ‘48	 Sagle		  ID	
Martha Casanova 
	       Jennings	     ‘48	 New London	 OH	
Robert Anderson 	     ‘49	 Fountain ValleyCA	
Lois Trook Sprowl	     ‘49	 Tampa 		 FL	
Dixie Thomas Andrews    ‘49	 Huron		  OH	
Alfred Weingart	     ‘49	 Huron		  OH	
Joyce Klein Boyes	     ‘49	 Huron		  OH	
Sue Dahlhofer Hahn	     ‘50	 Huron		  OH	
Dr. Carol Payne Smith	    ‘51	 Kalamazoo	 MI	
Dominic Majoy		     ‘51	 Huron		  OH	
Florence Hart Poyer	     ‘51	 Cincinnati	 OH	
Barbara Voight Mitchell   ’51	 Huron		  OH	
Shirley Steibly Watrous   ‘52	 San Diego	 CA	
Agnes Doyle Majoy	     ‘52	 Huron		  OH	
Donald Shrigley	     ‘53	 Sandusky	 OH	
June Collins Gockstetter  ‘54	 Huron		  OH	
Carol Andrews Wilford	    ‘54	 Huron		  OH	
Betty Bickley Mingus	     ‘54	 Huron		  OH	
Diane Esposito Hoffman  ‘54	 Huron		  OH	
Joy Foley Stephens	     ‘54	 Pittsburgh	 PA	
Carolyn Moore Spievak   ‘56	 Saginaw	 MI	
Barbara Batch Daniels	    ‘56	 Berea 		  OH	
Linda Fisk Wareham	     ‘56	 Fredericktown	OH	
Janice Rae Cook Herrmann ‘57Amherst	 OH	
Linda Uther Boos 	     ‘57	 Sandusky	 OH	
Gary Harris		      ‘58	 Pt. Huenneme	 CA	
Phil Harris		      ‘58	 Huron		  OH	

Gayle Wallick Allen	     ‘59	 Phoenix	 AZ	
Sharon Legando and 
	 John Harkelroad  ‘59	 Huron		  OH	
Robert C Boos		     ‘59	 Sandusky	 OH	
Judith Moore Zoliniak	     ‘60	 Santa Cruz	 CA	
Ann Mansen Harris	     ‘60	 Port Hueneme	 CA	
Lee Stierwalt 	      	     ‘60	 Colorado Sprs  CO	
Dr. Willian Towne	     ‘60	 Rockford	 IL	
William Spievak	     ‘60	 Saginaw	 MI	
Marjorie Windnagle 
	 Billman	     ‘60	 Huron		  OH	
George Ritzenthaler	     ‘60	 Sandusky	 OH	
Nelson Hardesty	     ‘61	 New Albany	 OH	
Richard Warren	     ‘61	 Sandusky	 OH	
Nancy Boos Colon	     ‘61	 Huron		  OH	
Anita Roswurm Parker	    ‘62	 Merced 	 CA	
Kay Dahlhofer Wilson	     ‘62	 Chester	 MD	
John Mellein		      ‘62	 Allegan	 MI	
Suzanne Dunham 
	 Boldman	     ‘62	 Huron		  OH	
Julie Jackson		      ‘63	 Huron		  OH 	
Gary Brown 		      ‘64	 Toledo		  OH	
Gene Fantozzi		      ‘64	 Huron		  OH	
Diane Billman Clements  ‘65	 Colorado Sprs	CO	
Saundra Terry Forthofer  ‘65	 Huron		  OH	
David Horner		      ‘65	 Norwalk	 OH	
John Perrin		      ‘65	 Shaker Hts	 OH	
Wilma Minton Sandersen‘66	 The Villages	 FL	
Suzanne Matt		      ‘67	 Ft Myers	 FL	
Dale Casper		      ‘67	 Norwalk	 OH	
Brad Beach		      ‘67	 Huron		  OH	
David Brown		      ‘67	 Huron		  OH	
Anne Wunder Bauman    ‘67	 Huron		  OH	
John Zimmernan	     ‘67	 Huron		  OH	
Cheryl Kaman 
	 Zimmerman	     ‘67	 Huron		  OH	
John Hardy		      ‘68	 Stony Brook	 NY	
Bill Fox		      ‘68	 Castalia	 OH	
Cindy Hastings DeFazio   ‘68	 Huron		  OH	
John Caporini 		     ‘68	 Huron		  OH	
Lillie Terry Merrill     	     ‘68	 Columbia Sta.	 OH	
Tim Brugeman		     ‘68	 Findlay		 OH	
Lynda Bird Bade	     ‘69	 New Albany	 OH	
Scott Stipp		      ‘69	 Huron		  OH	
Jim Lenthe  		      ‘69	 Gambier	 OH	
Deborah Grosser	     ‘69	 Muang Chiang Rai 	
					        Thailand	
Debbie Green Paulk 	     ‘70	 Peyson		 AZ	
Christina Bork Stipp	     ‘70	 Huron		  OH	
William O’Hara	    ‘70	 Middletown	 OH	
James Compton	     ‘70	 Newbury	 OH	
Dr. Robert Jackson	     ’70	 Corpus Christi	TX	
Joe DeFazio		      ‘71	 Huron		  OH	
Jody Boyes Caporini	     ‘71	 Huron		  OH	
Karen Basilone Goya	    ‘72	 O’Fallon  	 IL	
Jeanne Filler Reese	    ‘72	 Louisville	 KY	
Loren Rhoad		     ‘72	 Mattawan	 MI	

Membership Rolls 



Judith Lacey Rielle	    ‘72	 Hyde Park	 NY	
Steven Myers		     ‘72	 Columbus	 OH	
Dr. Cynthia Miglietti	    ‘72	 Huron		  OH	
Chris Harlan 		     ‘72	 Norwalk	 OH	
Becky Wilber Harlan	    ‘72	 Norwalk	 OH	
Robert Hastings	    ‘72	 Morristown	 TN	
Gregory Roth		     ‘72	 Richmond	 VA	
John Williams		     ‘73	 Marysville	 OH	
Gene Bores		     ‘73	 Huron		  OH	
Patty Davey Hastings	    ‘73	 Morristown	 TN	
David Shearer		     ‘74	 Arroyo Grande	CA	
Thomas Swanbeck	    ‘74	 Fort Myers 	 FL	
Gary Majestic		     ‘74	 Dover		  OH	
Wayne Homyak 	    ‘74	 Huron		  OH	
Lesa Growel Holstine	    ‘75	 Glendale 	 AZ	
David Gillette 		     ‘75	 Golden		 CO	
Laurel Junod Wolf	    ‘75	 Stow		  OH	
Jeff Coomer 		     ‘75	 Toledo		  OH	
Debbie Majestic Locker  ‘75	 Loveland	 OH	
Cindy Catri Homyak	    ‘76	 Huron		  OH	
Mary Reese Folger	    ‘76	 Huron		  OH	
Susan Coleman Frankart‘76	 Huron		  OH	
Scott Sijan		     ‘77	 Invergrove Hts	MN	
Toni Ritzenthaler Coomer ‘77	 Toledo		  OH	
Sandie Hoffman Beal	    ‘77	 Sandusky	 OH	
Vicki Nutter Springer	    ‘78	 Lees Summit	 MO	
Craig Saunders	    ‘78	 Huron		  OH	
Joan Saunders		    ‘78	 Huron		  OH	
Wayne Weilnau Jr.	    ‘78	 Austin		  TX	
Kim Samstag		     ‘78	 Huron		  OH	
Lori Braidech Wengerd  ‘80	 Upper ArlingtonOH	
Tom Solberg		     ’81	 Huron		  OH	
Richard Reese		    ‘82	 Hilliard 	 OH	
Linda Pelehach Printy	   ‘82	 Perrysburg	 OH	
Dan Billman		     ‘82	 Mars		  PA	
Debra Asher Dusza	    ‘83	 Huron		  OH	
Scott Bade		     ‘84	 New Albany	 OH	
Wendy Walderzak Dyer   ‘84	 Stow		  OH	
Michelle Hoyt Keller	    ‘84	 Sandusky	 OH	
Diane Billman Clements ‘85	 Bay Village	 OH	
Daniel Wright		     ‘85	 Huron		  OH	
Mary Gilhuly Wright	    ‘85	 Huron		  OH	
Newton Marshall	    ’86	 Winnetka	 IL	
Paul Linehan		     ‘87	 Bay Village	 OH	
Sarah McFee Solberg	    ’87	 Huron		  OH	
Kim Krebs Easton	    ‘88	 Denver 	 CO	
Steve Schlessman	    ‘88	 Huron		  OH	
Amanda Barnes Becke   ‘89	 Dunwoody	 GA	
Jennifer Mingus 
	 Mountcastle	    ‘89	 Avon Lake	 OH	
Diana Muehlhauser 
	 Stevens	    ‘90	 Gaithersburg	 MD	
Kathy Keane 
	 VanderHorst	    ‘90	 Bexley		 OH	
Gina Catri Linehan	    ‘90	 Bay Village	 OH	
Jennifer Ineson Cowin	   ‘92	 Chicago	 IL	
Amanda Schafer Gister  ‘92	 Towson	 MD	

James Keane		    ‘92	 Cleveland	 OH	
Kerry Glann		    ‘92	 Kent		  OH	
Jennifer Boos Hoying	   ‘93	 Minster		 OH	
Kathy Black Grant	   ‘94	 Groveland	 IL	
Kristi Taylor Schlessman‘97	 Huron		  OH	

Thomas Shontz Memorial 
Scholarship Fund	
				  
Class of '52						    
Janice Rae Cook Herrmann	 ‘57			 
Gary and Ann Mansen Harris	 ‘58,  '60			
Marjorie Windnagle Billman	 ‘60			 
John Williams			   ‘73			 
David Gillette			   ‘75			 
Lori Braidech Wengerd		  ‘80			 
Tom and Sarah McFee Solberg	 ‘81, '87		
Richard Reese			   ‘84			 
Paul and Gina Catri Linehan	 ‘87, '90			 
Kim Krebs Easton		  ‘88			 
Kerry Glann			   ‘92			 
Kathy Kosan			   Former Faculty		
						    
General Scholarship Fund			 
				  
Jack Hart			   ‘44		
Ida Hastings			   ‘47			 
Al Weingart			   ‘49		
Janice Rae Cook Herrmann	 ‘57		
Lee Stierwalt			   ‘60		
Jeanne Filler Reese		  ‘72		
Steven Myers			   ‘72		
Charles Miglietti		  ‘74	
Daniel and Mary Wright		 ‘85		
Kim Krebs Easton		  ‘88		
Alea Dahnke			   Former Faculty		
	
Thomas Stallings Family Fund		
							     
	
Martha Casanova Jennings	 ‘48		
Dixie Thomas Andrews		  ‘49		
Barbara Voight Mitchell		  ‘51		
Dr, Carol Payne Smith		  ‘51		
Janice Rae Cook Herrman	 ‘57		
David Gillette			   ‘75		
Sue Coleman Frankart		  ‘76		
Tom and Sarah Solberg		  '81, '87		
Alea Dahnke			   Former Faculty		
Kathy Kosan			   Former Faculty		
							     



Classnotes
Tom Foos, 84, is currently serving in Africa as part of his military reactivation. While he is not due stateside again until 
mid-October, Tom wants to be included in the planning and hosting of this fall’s Columbus area Huron High Reunion.  Is 
that a loyal alumn or what!
Congratulations to Katie Thorne, ’10, who was selected for the National Hockey Team for 16-year old girls.  She will play 
the first week of August in Lake Placid, New York. 
Beth Deer Walker, ’83, is the lone Republican running for one of two seats on the WV State Supreme Court. She ran unop-
posed in the May 13 primary and will now face two Democrats in November for one of the two seats up for grabs.
Sonny Blaisedell, ’95, writes that she is currently attending the Ohio Business College. Working toward a degree in Busi-
ness Information in technology in applications.
Wayne Steinmetz, ’63, retired chemistry professor, is now going green big time.  As a part time worker in the National 
Forests, he is qualified only in the use of the classic crosscut saw, as power tools are not permitted in a wilderness area. He 
therefore bucks timber with hand saws – a bucker he is, but not a feller! Last summer, he directed an Eagle Scout project 
where they removed 30 deadfalls that had fallen across a mountain trail at an elevation of 8000 feet.
Laura Ezzie, ’01, is currently living in Columbus for a little over a year.  She graduated from Ohio University with a degree 
in English Secondary Education in 2005 and moved to Illinois to work in the Chicago School System where she discovered 
that teaching wasn't for her. She then began working in commercial real estate, moved to Columbus, and started working 
in Leasing and Management/Sales. Now she is currently in a certification grad program specializing in Paralegal Studies at 
Capital Law School in Columbus, hoping to go into the field of real estate/probate.
Jese Hemminger, ’96, now lives in Germany and is in graduate school at the Bauhaus University Weimar. It is in the origi-
nal Bauhaus buildings, closed by the Nazis in 1933. He is getting his masters of fine arts focusing in Public Art. He enjoys 
the work and is now thinking of continuing toward a PhD in philosophy or math or both or some trans-disciplinary thing.
Julie Palmer Boxtel, ’97, is in San Diego CA for about 6 years now. The proud mother of an almost year-old boy, she is a 
realtor for Keller Williams Realty.  She says if anyone is thinking of relocating or renting anywhere in Southern California, 
she’s the gal to see!
Zahery Murray, ‘02, is now Executive Chef at the Plum Brook Country Club here in Huron Township.
Cathy Black Grant, ‘94, and Allison Bacon Pfanner, ‘02, two buds forever, and singing sensations in the Huron days, are 
now moving in a different direction.  Allison earned her MBA and is now employed by Deloitte and Touche since the first 
of the year, and Cathy is now embarking upon the same  path, having begun pursuit of her own MBA.  What’s next, singing 
accountants?

OBITUARIES

Juanita Matthews, ’35, age 90, passed away on December 29, 2007.
Richard Wayne Williams, ’72, of Norwalk OH  passed away on October 19th 2007 at Twilight Gardens in Norwalk of 
Huntington's Chorea. A former US Army and Army National Guard soldier, Richard had also worked as a heavy machine 
operator and truck driver. He is survived by 4 children and 11 grandchildren and former wife, the former Bridget Beale, 
’72.
William “Bill” Grumney, ’55, age 69, passed away due to pancreatic cancer on June 22, 2006 in Columbus Ohio.
Sarah Slyker, age 76, of Lighthouse FL, passed away on January 16, 2008.  As many of you may remember, Sarah and her 
husband Allan Slyker, ’43, operated the old Knotty Pine Restaurant on Main Street Huron back in the ‘60’s.  In addition to 
her husband Allan, Sarah is survived by two Tiger sons, Roger Franklin, ’69, and John “JP” Jones, ’73.
James Zimmerman, ’68, age 57 of Huron, passed away at University Hospital in Cleveland on January 29.  An avid out-
doorsman, Jim served in the army during the Vietnam era and received a purple heart in 1971.  He will be buried in Arling-
ton National Cemetery.
Carl Ackerman, husband of Kathryn Rhodes Ackerman, ’39, former commercial arts teacher and Clerk-Treasurer of the 
Huron Board of Education, passed away on February 7.  Carl and Katie had enjoyed a 61 year marriage.
Arthur “Mitch” Wallace, ’81, of Norwalk, passed away unexpectedly on February 7 at his residence. An avid hunter and 
fisherman, Mitch worked construction for 16 years, currently with Strecker Construction in Monroeville OH.
Rory O’Rork, ’86, age 40, passed away on February 11, 2008, in McDonough GA after a long, brave fight with cancer.  A 
former aviation ordinance technician for the U.S. Navy and a veteran of Desert Storm, Rory was a certified “Instructor for 
Alcohol Chemical Treatment Series.”
Carolyn Leidheiser Hartley, ’58, age 67, passed away in her childhood home on February 20.  Carolyn managed Joni’s 
Hallmark Store in Huron from its opening in 1986 until it closed in 2002.  
Gregory Pfistner, ‘72, age 53, of Huron, passed away in Stein Hospice Care Center in Sandusky on February 21.  A lover 
of electronics, computers, music, and nature, Greg held numerous technology related positions and was associated with 



Koba Productions, a maker of Civil War and historical documentaries, and with the Harlequins Theatre in Sandusky as 
sound and lighting technician.
Rev. William Zoltner, ’35, age 91, of Gahanna. OH, passed away at Hospice House in Ashland OH on September 18, 2007.  
He was a retired Lutheran minister, having served various congregations in Ohio, Mississippi, and Indiana for 65 years.
Dominic Walter Kidwell, ’50, age 77, passed away at the VA Medical Center in Biloxi MS on March 12.  Dominic retired 
as a Chief Petty Officer from the U.S. Navy, then served as an electrician for ship rebuilding, a vocational school teacher, 
and for American Airlines on their satellite bases.   
Susan Wobser Smith, ’74, passed away on April 20.

ENGAGEMENTS

Jaclyn Krumlauf, ’02, and Dustin Bauer, ’03, announced their engagement on January 13.  Jackie earned her BS in 
Education from BGSU and is presently a substitute teacher for the Norwalk City Schools.  Dustin, presently employed by 
Dewey Furniture in Vermilion, is planning to attend University Technical School in Chicago.  A May 16, 2009, wedding is 
planned.
Corrie Solly, ‘92, and Michael Edwards of Virden IL announced their plans for marriage on February 17.  Corrie is em-
ployed by Northern Haserot Food Service in Oakwood Village OH.  Michael, a graduate of Virden High School and Wales 
University, is employed by EHOVE Career Center.  The wedding date is fixed for June 21.
Sarah Mikolay, ’00, and Shawn Worley, ’91, announced their engagement on March 23. Sarah is scheduled to graduate 
from BGSU in the fall of ’08 while Shawn has already graduated from there.  They both work at Sawmill Creek Resorts and 
have planned a September 20 wedding.  
Sarah Leonhardt, ’98, is to be wedded to Brad Davis on August 8.  Sarah is a Medical Aesthetician with Lender Derma-
tology in Elyria.  Brad, A Norwalk St. Paul graduate, is a Financial Advisor for Edward Jones Investment in Sheffield OH.  
The couple plans to settle in Sheffield.

WEDDINGS
Megan Graham, ’97, and Jeremy Russell of Gahanna OH were wed at Taylor Mansion in Columbus OH on August 18, 2007.  
Megan graduated from The Ohio State in 2001 and Jeremy in 2005.  The couple now lives at 175 Canyon Drive in Columbus 
OH.
Matthew Rhenish, ’98, and Jessica Wilges were married on August 25, 2007 in Hilliard OH.  Matt is a 2002 graduate of The 
Ohio State University and will have earned his MBA from Harvard this June.  He will then be employed by McKinsey and Co. 
in Pittsburgh. Jessica, a 1997 graduate of St. Mary’s High School in Sandusky, also graduated from OSU and is now employed 
by Verizon.  The couple is living in Cambridge until graduation time later this summer.
Adam Fischer, ’97 and Colleen Harris were wed on October 27, 2007.  Adam graduated from The Ohio State University and is 
employed by BMW Financial Services in Columbus OH.  Colleen, a graduate of Dublin (OH)-Coffman High School and also 
The Ohio State University, is employed at Make-A-Wish Foundation of Greater Ohio, Kentucky, and Indiana.  The couple lives 
in Grandview OH.
Kathryn McMillion, ’98, and Andrew Crisco of Bellevue OH were wed November 17, 2007 at First Presbyterian Church in 
Huron. Katie attended Bowling Green State University and the University of North Carolina.  She is employed by the Guilford 
County Schools.  Andrew, a Bellevue high school grad, also graduated from Kent State University and Sanford Brown Institute 
of Criminal Justice.  He is employed by the Greensboro Police Department.  The couple lives at 4702 Stan Rd. in Climax NC. 
Lauren Bacon, ’99, and Rhett Brengarth of Boonvile MO, announced their engagement on February 10.  Lauren earned a Bach-
elors of Journalism in broadcast news from the University of Missouri in 2003 and then her MA in Journalism/Media Manage-
ment in 2004.  She is employed by UM as adjunct professor in the School of Journalism and is a PhD student/instructor in the 
Department of Communications.  Rhett graduated from Boonville High School in 1999 and earned his BS in agriculture from 
the University of Missouri.  He is now assistant vice president at Commercial Lending, UMB Bank, Columbia. The wedding 
occurred on May 24.
Jamie Moran, ’99, and Scott Kirby, a ’96 graduate of Whetstone High School, announced their engagement on March 23.  
Jamie earned her BA degree from Notre Dame in ’03 in sociology and computer applications, then took a Master of Arts degree 
in ’06 from The Ohio State University in counselor education. Now she is employed by ECOT, the Electronic Classroom of 
Tomorrow as a school counselor.  Scott also graduated from OSU with his BA in mathematics, the took his masters from OSE in 
education.  Today he is employed by the Columbus Public Schools as a math teacher.  May 24 was the big day.
Jared Dees, ’00, and Jennifer Reed of Maumee OH announced their engagement on April 6.  Jared earned his BA in history and 
comparative religion from Miami University in 2004 and a Masters in Education from the University of Notre Dame in 2007.  
He is a teacher in the theology department at John Paul II High School in Hendersonville TN.  Jennifer, a 2000 grad from Notre 
Dame Academy in Toledo, earned her BS degree in education from Miami University in 2004 and her masters degree from the 
University of Notre Dame in 2006 through the Alliance for Catholic Education (ACE) program.  She now teaches fourth grade at 
St. Ann School in Nashville TN.  They were wed on June 6.



Tearing Up a Field      

Most sports writers use the term “tearing up the field” to describe some hot-shot running back 
having a terrific, once in a lifetime game, with turf flying with every cut and plunge.   Around Huron 
this summer the term is used more literally.  Three days into summer break, dozers, graders, load-
ers, and trucks assaulted the football field and literally began tearing it up to prepare for laying a 
new synthetic surface. But not before some sentimental Boosters and H-Team members over the 
weekend had carefully removed slices of sod to carry home and replant on sacred sites in backyards 
all across Huron.  Such devotion to Huron’s football legacy! It’s the latest religion come to town.

Barnes Nursery supplied most of the equipment, men, and muscle to make mincemeat of the 
field in one day.  Monday, June 2 saw huge, earth devouring machines fired up promptly at 7 
AM.  As neighbors awoke to the sound, the earth moving equipment began turning over the 
entire sod surface, dozed it all onto huge piles, and prepared it for loading.  June 3 began a tad 
damp as showers had moved in over night,  but by day’s end most of the dirt had been hauled out 
by a constant procession of green Barnes trucks.  June 4 saw that part of the job completed, with 
the surface lowered the proper amount and compacted for a good base to be spread and proper 
drainage installed. June  5 saw work begin on digging a two-foot  wide footer set three feet deep, 
this in order to have an anchor onto which the carpet would be stretched. 

At the same time work was progressing on the former concession stand, turning that into a remodeled 
ticket booth.  The ticket booth on the north side of the field nearest the visitors’ stands had also been 
completely removed and the site prepared for rebuilding a booth to match the west side entrance.
Follow the progress of the field renovation on line this summer at www.HuronHighAlumni.com.  

Clearly visible are the rows 
where sentimental Boosters 
ruefully laid back the sod, 
solemnly processed it home,  
carefully laying it to rest in  
shaded nooks in countless 
back yards.  Not so clear are 
the copious tears that fell to  
water these hallowed blades.

Cruelly now a cat dozes the 
remaining sod, as somewhere 
sweetly o’er the saddened 
shores sound the plaintiff 
tones of Taps.
 



With glacial force and speed, the 
field gradually disapeared under 
the unrelenting onslaught of cats 
and loaders.  This sacred piece 
of land, so sanctified by blood 
of heroes past, held on fast un-
til at last it gave up the ghost.

A huge grader mercilessly drove 
its way up and down the length 
of the field, tearing up the sod 
and laying it back into wind-
rows.  A dozer then pushed 
these former lines of scrimmage 
back, waaay back, till the cen-
ter of the  field was piled high 
with rolls of sod, strewn about 
like sophomore tackling dum-
mies after a senior scrimmage, 
awaiting their final disposal.

There she lies, torn, ripped, bro-
ken, and compacted, a shadow of her 
former self, awaiting who-knows-
what future indignities.  In the back-
ground, though, hope! The concession 
stand rennovation has now begun.

Bit by broken bit, a gigantic hand dropped the  
pieces  into an unending procession of green 
hearses.  A thump or two or three, a beep, and 
the next hearse pulled up all day long, until in 
the time  they said it would, the job was done.



HHS Alumni Association Membership608

HHS Graduate ____ $10 per year You and spouse graduate ____ $15 Social/ Associate/ Business ___ $15
5-year membership _____ $45   Life Membership ____$250 for Grad and Spouse
Name _______________________________________ Address________________________________
City ____________________________ State ______________ Zip ________ Phone ____________
Email __________________________________________ Graduation year _______
Maiden name, if female grad _________________________ Graduation year _______

Huron Booster’s Club Membership
Annual Dues _________ “SuperTiger” $300 includes two passes to every high school sporting event
_________ “Tiger” $125 includes two home season tickets to sport of choice
Circle one: Football Soccer Volleyball Girls’ Bball Boys’ Bball
_________ Special “Gray” $40		  Please repsond before August 1st to get your name published
_________ Regular “Red” $20		  in the football program.

Contribution to the General Huron High School Alumni Association Scholarship Fund $_____ or to premanent 
endowment scholarship fund_______.

Contribution to the annual Tom Shontz Memorial Scholarship Fund $______ or to the Endowed Thomas Shontz 
Memorial Scholarship Fund ______.

Contribution to the Stallings Family Fund $ ______.
(All contributions of any kind or amount to the above funds are tax deductible if you itemize.)

Yes, I would consider becoming active in the HHSAA by serving on one or more of these committees:
__________ Membership _______ Hall of Fame ______ Social
__________ Scholarship _______ Public Relations ______ History

Homecoming Celebration Tickets
Name ____________________________________________
Address __________________________________________
Phone ____________________________________________
Email  ____________________________________________

Hall of Fame Banquet Tickets
	 I will need ________  tickets @ $20  = ___________

Tail Gate Tickets
	 I will need ________  tickets @   $4 = ___________

Game Tickets
	 I will need ________  tickets @   $5 = ___________

					       Total =  ___________
All tickets will be held for you at whatever venue you signed up to attend first.  Make checks 
payable to HHSAA;  have your orders to us by mid-September so we may better plan for you.
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Homecoming 2008
We’re celebrating the 50th Anniversary of the present Huron High School building at homecoming this October 
9 - 10.  Hard to believe, isn’t it, all you who were tearing up the halls at the burgeoning Ohio Street building not so 
long before that – as in our golden jubilarians this year, the Class of ‘58.

Here’s what we have lined up for you by way of celebrating.

Thursday, October 9	 Hall of Fame Banquet  6 PM	 (See related story inside for detail on inductees.)
		  Tickets: $20 

Friday, October 10	 4:00 PM  Open House begins at HS – come view the facilities new since YOU graduated.  
		  Enter the north doors, stroll through the building and then out to the picnic.

4:30 PM Alumni Tailgate cookout begins on parking lot next to gymnasium.  Look for 	
	 the tent.  Cooks are the H-Team - burgers, brats, dogs, a side, and drinks.

		  Tickets - $4 presale, $5 at the tent

5:45 PM  Skull Session in gymnasium – Band and team present, talks by Coach Legando
	  and team captains. Lots of band music!!!

Back outside to continue Tailgate, then around 7:00 PM the entire Alumni group will 	
	 march across the new field to the home stands.  Carry your class signs.

7:10 PM  Homecoming festivities, King and Queen Crowning, and their court 

			   7:30 PM  Kick off.  Game tickets $5 presale, $6 at the gate
				    MUST HAVE A PRESALE TICKET TO MARCH ON FIELD

			   9:30 PM  Post game festivities at Mulligan’s Pub.  No ticket needed, stay till closing.

See inside back cover for order blank for tickets to Hall of Fame Banquet and presale tickets to tailgate 
and game.

608
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